        MINUTES OF THE 2021 SEMI-ANNUAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 MEETING OF THE WAWASEE SPINK CONDOMINIUM HOMEOWNERS                                      
ASSOCIATION, INC.  HELD ON SEPTEMBER 4, 2021
The 2021 Semiannual Board of Directors Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association, Inc. was held on September 4, 2021 via Zoom, called to order by President Bill McCabe at 9:00 am.  The meeting was called pursuant to email notice to Directors and Homeowners.  Directors in attendance for this meeting were President Bill McCabe,   Secretary Steve Brody, Treasurer Mike Baker, Director Eric Rosales and Director Dennis Horn.   Also in attendance were Jim Beck and Homeowners representing twelve additional units. 
Record of Proceedings and Minutes 
Bill McCabe designated that Steve Brody serve as official secretary of the meeting.  Steve will see that minutes of the meeting are prepared and that a record of the minutes, together with any attachments, is put in the Minute Book and on the website.  He will also sign the minutes for the meeting. 
Approval of Prior Minutes 
Bill McCabe called upon Steve Brody to present the minutes and proceedings of the 2021 
Annual Board Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association, Inc. held on June 5, 2021.  Steve reported that copies of the minutes were previously distributed to Directors and posted to the website, and the reading of said minutes was waived.  Bill McCabe then requested that the minutes be approved as previously recorded and presented.  Upon motion by Steve Brody and second by Eric Rosales, the minutes were unanimously approved by the Directors as recorded.  It was noted that copies of the minutes are kept in the Minute Book and are available on the website.
Treasurer’s Report 
Mike Baker reported that the General Account has a balance of $58,564 and the Reserve Account has a balance of $357,168. He also noted that there are no delinquent payments due from Homeowners.  Mike added that as part of the 2022 budgeting process this fall, the adequacy of quarterly assessments and reserve levels will be addressed.  His preliminary expectation is that we will be able to keep quarterly assessments at their current levels and that we will not need a special assessment.  Mike also reviewed year to date profit and loss status; there were no extraordinary items noted.
Upon motion by Steve Brody and second by Dennis Horn, the Treasurer’s Report was unanimously approved by the Directors.  
Property Manager’s Report 
Jim Beck reported that pool shutdown is scheduled for September 27. Additional property manager items to be discussed under Old Business. Following the discussion of Old Business, and upon motion by Dennis Horn and second by Mike Baker, the Property Manager’s report was unanimously approved.
Old Business
Jim provided an update on the situation with water penetration in units 110 and 304. He said the issue in unit 110 is not a structural or EFIS problem. Jim is trying to reach a caulker that works on stucco applications to look at several areas in an effort to identify and resolve the issue.
Bill McCully gave a pier update. He said that Homeowners should arrange for all watercraft and lifts to be removed by October 15 to facilitate the pier removal process. There are still some needed pier repairs.  Bill and Kerry Rookstool walked the pier and identified repairs that are needed and will be done so that next spring they will be resolved. Bill also reported that new numbers have been ordered for the pier spaces and that estimates are being obtained to paint the stringers.  It was also noted that there are still ladder repairs that will be taken care of.

Mike Baker noted that there are some sockets that aren’t being used and are a potential nuisance/hazard.  He asked Bill McCully to look into potential solutions such as removal.

New Business
Eric Rosales reported that some Homeowners have expressed an interest in putting generators for their units on the roof or on the ground.  There was extensive discussion on this topic.  Concern was expressed about having generators on the roof and the noise they create during testing. It was noted that Lilly putting power lines underground has created some power issues for us and Ogden Island. There was also some discussion of looking into a generator for the entire building, or possibly generators at each end of the building and that our electrical setup could make that complicated.  Jim and Eric will work on this matter and bring their findings back to the Board.

Jim Beck introduced the topic of water testing and increased iron in our water.  Hawkins is supposed to put rust stop in the system on their weekly service calls. We will also check to make sure that all tanks are being used. Other suggestions were testing of the well and bladders and chlorinating the well periodically.  A Homeowner noted that there have been traces of arsenic in the water at nearby properties and would like to have it confirmed that it’s not an issue with our water supply.  Jim will follow up on the water issue.
Jim Beck reported that our elevator maintenance firm recommended that we install front and rear infrared door edges in the three elevators that don’t currently have them. Upon motion by Steve Brody and second by Mike Baker, the Board unanimously approved a resolution to install front and rear infrared door edges in the three elevators that don’t currently have them, at a cost not to exceed $16,000.

Jim Beck reported on an M&M recommended upgrade to the property’s security system. Upon motion by Mike Baker and second by Dennis Horn, the Board unanimously approved a resolution to upgrade the security system at a cost of $6,663.

Jim Beck reported that he will get quotes for tree trimming. Mike Baker suggested that we also have an arborist look at the Sunset Hill trees to ensure that we are doing all we can to keep them healthy.

Jim Beck reported that he and the Board would be looking at potential capital projects as part of the 2022 budget process; more to come at the October budget meeting (date not yet set).

Committee Reports 

Social – Janet Hansen reported that there were no volunteers to host segments of a progressive dinner so it wasn’t done this year. We had a successful 4th of July with great participation on the pier for the flotilla. The more limited ice cream operation worked well and we expect that to continue next year. A survey was sent out asking Homeowners for input regarding activities – some of the more popular ones were a closed Facebook group, yard games after the flotilla, and water aerobics.  Janet Hansen and Janet McCully are working on ideas for 2022.   
Grounds/Beautification – Jim Beck reported that we had challenges with bees and wasps this year. He also said that he will be getting input as to how to better deal with crabgrass and yellow nutsedge moving forward.
Building – Eric Rosales reported that the new grill is getting very high usage. He reminded everyone to clean the grill, empty the grease trap and clean up the area after use. 
Pier/Slips – Nothing other than what was previously covered.  
Insurance – Steve Brody will meet with Conner on the insurance policy renewals; we are on a one year policy that runs through the end of October. We will have quotes to incorporate into the 2022 budget.  
Rules/Bylaws – Nothing to report.   
Upcoming Meetings 
 The Board will have a budget workshop meeting in October.  That will be followed by an Association meeting in November to approve the 2022 budget.

The 2022 Annual Homeowners meeting will be held on Saturday, June 4 at 9:00 am with the Annual Board of Directors meeting immediately following.

The 2022 Semiannual Board of Directors meeting will be held on Saturday, September 3 at 9:00 am.  
General Items 
Please send any phone, e-mail address or mailing address updates to Steve Brody.
 Adjournment of Meeting 
Bill McCabe asked if there were any other items of business to come before the Board.  There being none, and upon motion by Mike Baker and second by Steve Brody, the meeting was adjourned at 10:02 am.
 ________________________  
Steve Brody, Secretary of the Board of Directors 
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